SNAP No Interview Conference Call

Oct 17, 2012

In attendance: Heidi Wormwood, Sandy Ambrose, Rosanne Richard, Belit Burke, Marilyn Hansen, Hillsboro SSP (Jorge and Victor), Beaverton SSP (Patti Carr & Dwight Fillmore),  Alberta (Kim Patterson and Thany), Hillsboro APD (Jennie), Karen Alexander-D16
Announcements/Updates:

· Reminder: Excel spread sheets are due for Sept. Due date was Oct 8 (Mon). Dawn sent out a reminder email last Fri to those branches that have not yet submitted their data for Sept. Please submit the data ASAP to Dawn Myers.
· 1st Governance meeting was held last Friday, Oct 5. Meeting minutes are now on the SNAP Webtools No Interview webpage. Next meeting will be Friday, 11/2 from 1-2. A draft agenda will go out on Thursday-tomorrow. Included will be data from the QC-like reviews broken down by district.    

· Nick Espinosa, our FNS State desk officer may join our conference calls as his schedule allows. 

Problems/Concerns:

Thany from D2 Alberta branch outlined several issues that workers are experiencing with the No Interview pilot.

· Difficulty ID’ing new applicants for eligibility decision, giving out EBT cards and explaining SRS reporting requirements
· Applications are not complete when given to worker

· CAPI applications-many are incomplete

· Delays in forwarding or receiving applications that are expedited from other branches-some times rec’d after the 7th day

· Previously, worker could be scheduled for 10-12 intakes using ESB, now not able to do as many. 

Transferring 415F between branches—delay is often because case is sent to wrong branch based on zip code listed. Front desk should check Hzip to ensure application is going to correct branch. 

Q: How are recerts impacted? 
A: Recerts in D2 go to the PC, so these concerns are more with clients and paperwork coming to full service office

Belit acknowledged the hard work of staff and the difficulties that come with testing a new way of doing business.  It is important that we report honestly to FNS on how the no-interview process affects workload and timeliness.
Hillsboro SSP manager had some questions/comments:

Q: How to process an application in a language that no one speaks at the branch? In this case, 415f was submitted in Vietnamese
A: Suggest finding someone from their district (or neighboring districts) who speaks the language and can interpret/translate what is written on the application. The person from the other branch could possibly process it as NIC.
Victor from Hillsboro also commented that staff are complaining about the added narration and screen search that not doing a SNAP interview creates. Some staff are complaining about carpal tunnel syndrome. Victor stated that without the interview, some staff are questioning HH comp more often and more research is required. 

Belit offered to have Marilyn come to help do some hands-on training with their branch. Staff may be looking for additional information that may not be needed. This will hopefully alleviate some of the problem. Both Marilyn and SNAP program staff are available to help.  Additionally, branch staff should be reminded that they can and should call clients with specific questions. Contact with applicants is allowed.
Hillsboro reports they are using the ESB and it is working well.

Beaverton only uses ESB for intakes not involved in the pilot (TANF/ERDC). They bundle the applications that come in.

Hillsboro APD-Jennie reports that since the hands-on training Marilyn did for upfront staff, process is going smoother. 

Next meeting-Wed 10/24 10-11

